
 

 

 Recommendation for Council Action 
Austin City Council Item ID 23130 Agenda Number 21. 

Meeting Date: 5/9/2013 Department: Public Works 

Subject 
 
Authorize negotiation and execution of an amendment to the interlocal agreement with Travis County for the 
Howard Lane II project from Cameron Road (Harris Branch Parkway) to State Highway 130 in the amount of 
$2,760,297.92, for a total contract amount not to exceed $12,760,297.92. 

Amount and Source of Funding 
 
Funding in the amount of $739,951.52 is available in the Fiscal Year 2012-2013 Capital Budget of the Austin Water 
Utility. Funding in the amount of $2,020,346.40 is available in the Fiscal Year 2012-2013 Capital Budget of the Public 
Works Department. 

Fiscal Note 
 
A fiscal note is attached. 

Purchasing 
Language:       

Prior Council 
Action: 

April 23, 2009: Approval of an ordinance authorizing the waiver of certain fees for the design 
and construction of a new segment of Howard Lane from Cameron Road (Harris Branch 
Parkway) to State Highway 130; and authorization to negotiate and execute an Interlocal 
Agreement between the City and Travis County for the design and construction of this 
segment of Howard Lane.  

For More Information: Clay Harris 974-7895; Aldo Ranzani 972-1122; Susan Garnet 974-7064 
Boards and 
Commission Action: To be reviewed by the Water and Wastewater Commission on May 8, 2013. 

MBE / WBE:       

Related Items:       

Additional Backup Information 
 
During design it was determined there is a need to install new water lines in Cameron Road from the Howard Lane 
intersection to Gregg Lane, and to extend the Howard Lane work to the east of Cameron Road.   
 
This amendment to the Interlocal Agreement provides for the required additional design service, milling and 
overlaying with asphalt approximately 300 linear feet of the existing Howard Lane, full depth street reconstruction of 
Cameron Road from Howard Lane to Gregg Lane, the relocation of 758 linear feet of 12-inch diameter water line, the 
installation of 2,023 linear feet of 12-inch diameter water line, and various storm drainage improvements within 
Cameron Road from Howard Lane to Gregg Lane.  
 
Based on Travis County’s contract letting schedule, the project is expected to advertise in May 2013 with construction 
beginning in October 2013.  
 



 

 

This project is located within zip code 78660 and is managed by the Public Works Department. 

 


